

Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting 5th October 2016
Present: Pat Hall (PH), Jenny Eadon (JE), Trevor Nash(TN), Merrill Plowman(MP),

Tina Desouza, Practice Manager(TD), Dr Andrew Duckworth, G.P.(AD)
Apologies: Clive and Maria Featherstone, Peter Griggs, Gabbi Griggs.
Minutes of last meeting
Request from Tina Desouza for her initials to be corrected in the minutes. Duly noted and corrected.
Practice Report 
Staff

A new nurse has been appointed to cover Diabetic and COPD patients. Her working days will be Thursday and Friday.

Another nurse will be appointed soon.

Reception/Secretary, Fay Lloyd, has left. The Practice will be appointing a Trainee Receptionist /Administrator (due to start in November) and another member of staff, Tonya, has taken on the secretarial hours.
Flu Clinic/coffee and cakes morning. 

This was very popular with patients attending for flu vaccination on 1st October. Over £240 was raised for the Macmillan nurses appeal. Cakes were provided by staff and PPG committee. A similar event is to be held on the 15th October.
Other services using the Meads premises.

The In Health Audiology contract has now finished. A new NHS service with a different provider is due to start in mid October.

An ultrasound service is expected to start in November. Referrals will be available here for patients around the area. This NHS only service is CCG approved.
Waiting room screens

The content is to be amended soon. This has to be done by the external provider. Screen provisions will be reviewed.
CQC Report.

TD was delighted to report that the CQC inspection report awarded a level “Green” = Good

in every category. The practice has until 20th October to read and agree/disagree with any of the comments. After this the report will be made public.
ACTION: PG to put  on Facebook after checking with TD.
Q's for GP regarding vaccinations and health checks.

Q. PH – who decides the Shingles vaccination age range?

A. AD – This is a Government decision. The vaccine is very expensive and is being offered on a rolling age range from year to year. It lasts for 10 yrs.

Q. PH – awareness of health checks – how is this provided?

A  AD – Available for ages 50-75 .Patients are contacted via email or mobile number if they have consented for these to be used.

A large free-standing poster is can be seen in the  Meads lobby near checking-in screens. The service is advertised nationally.
PPG Constitution
TN presented his revised draught of the new PPG Constitution.

AD raised the point that, under the heading, Finance, the paragraph, as written, negates the possibility of the PPG being able to raise funds for the practice and/or the local hospital. As this was not the intention, it was decided to raise this issue for discussion at the next meeting when it is hoped more members will be able to attend.
Communications report.
PG sent a report detailing latest levels of contact on Facebook and twitter.

The first Patients' Voice report was sent out from our email account to the Patients Voice group on 7th September. Currently we have 54 members. An update report will be sent shortly.

PG has organised the publication of A5 leaflets and business cards to highlight contact with the PPG. These are available in holders by the PPG noticeboard. They were also given  to patients at the coffee mornings.

GG has advised that Wealden will be holding a computer, cakes and coffee event, aimed at people who are a little baffled by new technology. One will take place in Uckfield in the New Year. It would be helpful if the PPG could let our Patients know about this.
ACTION: to contact GG.
SECAMB (South East Coast Ambulance Service) update
TN presented a report on the changes being proposed to provide a better ambulance service.

From November all the emergency vehicles will be based at Polgate,where all the servicing, cleaning and sterilising will be carried out by trained cleaning staff, not  the paramedics themselves, who will be freed up to take out freshly prepared vehicles when required. There will be hubs around the area including one in Uckfield where crews can wait with their vehicle until needed.

Currently there are delays in handover time from ambulance to hospital due to lack of hospital capacity. The crews are also being trained to treat a number of patients at home, working with district nurses,GPs and other professionals to make the patient safer at home.

Better use of minor injury units and community hospitals for appropriate conditions could free up A&Es in busy hospitals.

Call centre staff need more clinical support so that a better diagnosis and treatment plan can be achieved.
HWLHCCG AGM and Annual Review.
TN and PH attended this meeting in Lewes on behalf of Meads PPG . Reports and discussions were lengthy and difficult to follow. A leaflet called “a year in progress” was distributed.
Macmillan Hub
The Hub is in hand. A stand for leaflets etc has been delivered and the Macmillan Co-ordinator, Greta, will set it up soon.
Practice Financial Accounts follow-up.
The two practice partners have agreed that the PPG can nominate two people to view the accounts(Income and expenditure). They will need to sign the confidential accounts. AD to be the main point of contact.
ACTION: to be raised at a later meeting when more people are attending.
PPG AGM
This will probably take place in the New Year

It will be possible to use the waiting room for an evening meeting. Notification will be sent out 14 days in advance. An agenda will be sent with information. This will be discussed at the next meeting.
Next Meeting Thursday 17th November at 6pm at the Meads.
